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 Mount Erin College  

Robinsons Road,  
Frankston South VIC 3199 

P: (03) 5971 6000  
E: mount.erin.sc@edumail.vic.gov.au 

Student Attendance Hotline: (03) 5971 6098 

 

PrincipalĐs Report 

As we head into the last week of Term Two, Second Semester 

is already underway. We begin the Semester before the end 

of Term, in order to balance out the weeks of study over the 

year. Already I have spoken with many students who are 

excited about starting their new electives in Years 9 and 10, 

and new units of study in Years 11 and 12. I wish them well and 

urge them to work hard and rise to the challenges the new 

work will provide. 

 

Our VCAL students have been very busy in recent weeks, 

finalising the presentations of their Semester One studies. 

There have been some terrific projects undertaken and we 

look forward to seeing their finished work. One group has been 

very active in trying to set up a Coffee Club at the school. In 

the last week we have been able to purchase a full coffee cart 

from another school, so students have been busy ordering 

coffee bean samples to try. The coffee club will begin in Term 

Three offering freshly ground coffee and tea to staff. Students 

will undergo Barista training and will conduct the café like their 

own small business. Staff are really looking forward to 

sampling their lattes and we think this will be a great new 

enterprise for our students. 

 

Congratulations and best of luck to Finn J who is travelling to 

the United Kingdom over the break to play cricket and 

represent the Mornington Peninsula Cricket Association. What 

a marvellous opportunity. We wish him the very best. 

 

Ms Love, Mr Wenger and myself, along with 25 students from 

Year 8 to 12 will head off in the early hours of Thursday 

morning to Indonesia on our language and cultural tour. We 

have packaged up the many donations of books, pens, erasers, 

rulers, pencils and more. I want to make special mention to 

Pamela Van'T Hoff, one of our wonderful Village Baxter 

residents, who has sewn 70 tote bags ς one for each student 

at our sister school in Permuteran, in north eastern Bali. We 

are very much looking forward to presenting these lovely gifts 

to the students at the school. We will be keeping a daily 

positing on the school blog, so please take a look and see what 

fantastic experiences are being had by the group. 

 

With our newly elected Student Representatives on the 

College Board, Shannae B and Jayden H will ensure that the 

student voice is heard and that students are given more 

opportunities to have input and help shape their education.  

 

I will take this opportunity to thank staff and students for an 

ŜȄŎŜƭƭŜƴǘ ŦƛǊǎǘ ƘŀƭŦ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊΦ ²ƛǘƘ ŀ ŦƻŎǳǎ ƻƴ Ψ[ŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ƛǎ ƻǳǊ 

ǇǊƛƻǊƛǘȅΩΣ ƎǊŜŀǘ Ǝŀƛƴǎ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ƳŀŘŜ ƛƴ ŀƭƭ ŀǎǇŜŎǘǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 

school. I wish you all a very safe and relaxing holiday break and 

look forward to welcoming you back next term. 

 

Karen Lee 

Principal 

 
 

Important College Dates  

 

25th ς 29th June (Mon-Fri) ς School Dental Visits 

29th June (Fri)  ς Last Day Term 2 

16th July (Mon) ς First Day Term 3 

18th July (Wed) ς Year 8 into 9 Course Counselling 

       Information Evening 6:30pm 

19th July (Thur) ς Year 9 ASPIRE Awards Night 6:30pm 
 
 

Pemission/Payment  

of Events  

Please note: when your son/daughter is expecting to go on an 

event/excursion/sport, their consent and payment is due 

strictly 1 week before it occurs.  Sending out such events takes 

a lot of planning and organisation of school resources in order 

to fill replacement classes and book replacement teachers to 

cover them.  It is the responsibility of the families to have 

consented and paid before the 1 week deadline so that the 

student/s can attend.   

 

If the deadline is missed in the future, please do not ring and 

ask the office staff, or staff attending the excursion for a late 

exemption to this rule.  Students are also unable to pay 

directly at the front office if the deadline has already 

passed.  We thank you for your cooperation with this. 

 

School Management Team 
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Deaf Education Centre (DEC)  

 

The last week of Term 2 is here, and what a busy Term we have 

had.  

 

Congratulations Charlotte Year 9, who did wonderful work for 

ǘƘŜ .ƛƎƎŜǎǘ aƻǊƴƛƴƎ ¢Ŝŀ ƘƻǎǘŜŘ ōȅ ƘŜǊ ¸ŜŀǊ ф ΨCƻƻŘ !ǊƻǳƴŘ 

¢ƘŜ ²ƻǊƭŘΩ ŎƭŀǎǎΣ a9{9a, VCAL students and Ms Townsend. 

Students and staff purchased tickets to the event and helped 

raised much needed funds towards Cancer Council Australia. 

There was plenty of food available including the delicious 

sweets and biscuits made by Charlotte. Well done!   

 
Year 9 into 10 and Year 10 into 11 Course Counselling is almost 

complete. Our students have carefully investigate and 

reviewed selected subjects they would like to study. We will 

soon have the study lists and subject choices released for 

2019. Thank you to all the staff who have supported our 

students through this process. 

 

We are looking forward to our next visit from Australian 

Hearing on Tuesday 24th July. Our monthly visits consist of a 

range of services such as technology checks, hearing aid tests, 

maintenance, speech discrimination assessments and 

replenishing our on-site battery supplies. We also have the 

opportunity to talk with Ru our audiologist about each 

student, their educational needs and how best to use 

technology to support them in education. 

 

We wish you a relaxing, happy holiday where you are able to 

stay warm and we look forward to working with you next term. 

 

Important Dates: 

Fri June   29th ς Last Day Term 2 

Mon July 16th ς First Day Term 3  

Tues July 24th ς Australian Hearing Visit 

 

DEC Team - Lynnette, Sarah, Kathryn, Anne    

 

 

 

Newsletter  

# 7 ς scheduled for Week 3, Term 3 
 

 

 

 

 
 

Important HPE  

Letter to Parents  

Please find attached at the end of this 

Newsletter an important letter to all parents 

regarding the Health and PE Student 

Uniform Policy. Please contact Assistant 

Principal Jarrod Main on PH: 5971 6000 if 

you have any questions. 
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MCG Tour Excursion  

 
 

On the 15th of June the AEP Year 9 students went on an 

excursion to the MCG. The MCG Tour and the Game-On 

Interactive Time, gave students time to appreciate our 

Australian sporting history and gave an insight with how far we 

have come in regards to sport.  

 

 
The students also got to see the inner city by running along the 

tracks. The AEP students thoroughly enjoyed their day out and 

represented the school extremely well! Our MCG Tour guides 

made note that the students were very engaged and well 

ōŜƘŀǾŜŘΦ {ǇŜŎƛŀƭ ǘƘŀƴƪǎ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ !9t ¸ŜŀǊ фΩǎ ŀƴŘ aǊ ½ǿƛŜǊǎŜƴΗ  

 

 
 

AEP Training  

aƛǘŎƘ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ !9tΩǎ ƻǳǘǎƛŘŜ ǘǊŀƛƴŜǊ ǿƘƻ ŎƻƳŜǎ ǘƻ Ǿƛǎƛǘ us for 

sessions throughout the Term. He comes down from Peak 

Physique and makes us work to our full potential each time 

ŀƴŘ ǇǳǎƘΩǎ ǳǎ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ƭƛƳƛǘǎΦ  

We do a variety of things like weight 

training, explosive power, stretching 

techniques and many more! On behalf of 

the Sports Academy we would like to thank 

Mitch for his dedication to us, and seeing 

our full potential.  - Amberlie W.  

 
 

 

 

 

July 14th 2018 
 

For more information, visit: 

https://woodfordshop.com/products/junior-athlete-

development-free-clinic 

 

https://woodfordshop.com/products/junior-athlete-development-free-clinic
https://woodfordshop.com/products/junior-athlete-development-free-clinic
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On Friday the 25th of May the AEP Year 7B students went on 

an excursion to the Peninsula Obstacle Racing Course. The 

students learnt valuable lessons in their bonding and fitness 

sessions. 7B were able to work on certain areas such as how to 

communicate over difficult courses, the importance of 

encouragement of others, the ability to find self-esteem 

through encouragement of themselves and experience 

problem solving. The AEP team are very proud of how far our 

¸ŜŀǊ тΩǎ ƘŀǾŜ ŎƻƳŜ ǘƻƎŜther, a special thank you to Mrs 

Knights for taking them on the day and PORC for having us! 

 

 

eSports Club  

eSports is competitive gaming. We have a club in which 

students are being taught about cyber safety, sportsmanship, 

addiction management etcΧ when gaming. 
 

Also, allowing them to game with each other and put into 

practice some of the skills we are teaching them. Our first, 

ΨƎŀƳƛƴƎΣΩ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴ was last week with previous weeks being 

more teaching/learning lessons. 

 

If this is something you may be interested in please see Mr 

Webster, Mr Hameeteman or Michael Catanach. You can also 

find more information, parental permission forms and our club 

pledge on the College webpage for eSports.  

http://mounterin.vic.edu.au/portfolio-item/esports 

 

 

Anyone for Pizza? 

aŀǊƛƻ Ƙŀǎ ŀ ǿƘƻƭŜ ǇƛȊȊŀ ǘƘŀǘ ƘŀǎƴΩǘ ōŜŜƴ ŎǳǘΦ IŜ Ŏǳǘǎ ǘƘŜ 

pizza in half, and then cuts each of those pieces in half to 

make four pieces. He then cuts all of those slices in half, 

and then those in half and so on. 

 

How many times does he have to cut 

all slices in half to get more than one 

hundred pieces?  

Answer Page: 8 

MEC AustraliaĐs Biggest 

Morning Tea 

On Friday 15th June we hosted our first ever Biggest Morning 

Tea to raise money for the Cancer Council of Victoria. It was a 

huge success and I thank everyone for donating prizes, buying 

raffle tickets and coming along to help raise money for this 

very worthy cause.  

As part of a Design Brief my 

9FAW - Food Around the World 

students researched, designed 

and produced the food for the 

event. We had a huge selection 

of sweets and savoury items 

for staff and students to 

sample. There were Vanilla 

Cupcakes,  Brownies, Vanilla 

Slices, Banoffee Pie, Choc Chip 

Cookies, Sausage Rolls, 

Chocolate Mousse Slice, Mini 

Quiches and Chocolate Croissants just to name a few!  

L ŎƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ƳƻǊŜ ǇǊƻǳŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŜŦŦƻǊǘǎ ς well done! 

 

A big huge thank you to all the 

staff and students that 

attended and thanks to our 

musicians ς Sam F and Harry L 

for entertaining us all while we 

all ate cake and sipped on cups 

of tea!  

Thanks also to MESEM and VCAL for their help and support. 

 
The collection box is still up at the front office for anyone still 

wishing to donate until Friday (last day of term). At the 

moment, I'm happy to announce that so far we have raised 

over $300 ς ƭŜǘΩǎ ŀƛƳ ǘƻ ōŜŀǘ ǘƘŀǘ ƴŜȄǘ ȅŜŀǊΗ 

Ms Townsend 

  

http://mounterin.vic.edu.au/portfolio-item/esports
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Year 12 Trivia Night  

On Wednesday the 13th of June after the GAT the Year 12 
students and some teachers participated in a Trivia Night. It 
was a fantastic night and the students had a ball.  

 
A special thanks to Suzie and Lauren for their amazing Fruit 
Platter and the Yates Family for donating food, cans of coke 
and party items for the evening.  
 

 
We would also like to acknowledged and thank College Captain 
Jordan D. for organising all the questions and MC-ing the 
evening, and Mr. Sacco for working with Jordan to organise the 
amazing night! The night was buzzing with excitement and 
Jordan handled himself magnificently. We would also like to 
thank all the teachers that came for giving up their time and 
attending. The Year 12s appreciated the attendance. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

In the end it came down to a tie-breaker, between the student 
ǘŜŀƳ ά¢ŜŀƳ wƛŎƪȅ .ƻōōȅέ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ ǘŜŀƳ ά¢ǊƛǾƛŀ 
bŜǿǘƻƴ WƻƘƴέΦ ! ά²Ƙƻ !Ƴ LΚέ ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴ ǎŜǇŀǊŀǘŜŘ ǘƘŜ ǘǿƻ 
teams. It came down to the wire but the student team 
prevailed with their answer of Channel 9 personality, Peter 
Hitchener.  

Shanae B - Year 12 College Captain 
 

 
/ƻƴƎǊŀǘǳƭŀǘƛƻƴǎ ά¢ŜŀƳ wƛŎƪȅ .ƻōōȅέ  

ς Wining in a tie-breaker ς 
 

 

 
 

Congratulations to all participants of the MESEM Chess 

and Checkers Competition; held over two weeks. 
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7D Technology News  

In Year 7 Technology we have made a Letter Holder and a 

Vibrating Animal. They may sound easy but when you brake it 

down into all the parts, it is very detailed and challenging for 

some.  

Letter Holder  

For the Letter Holder, we had to draw designs for three 

different animals then choose the one we wanted to make. We 

had to cut out the animal using a stencil and coping saw. Once 

we did that we had to make a background painting a piece of 

wood.  Then we had to make a base piece out of wood and 

paint. Once everything had dried, we had to glue it together 

ŀƴŘ ƴŀƛƭ ƛǘ ŦƻǊ ŜȄǘǊŀ ǎǘǊŜƴƎǘƘ ǎƻ ƛǘ ǿƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ Ŧŀƭƭ ŀǇŀǊǘΦ We then 

completed a reflection on how to make a Letter Holder and 

submit it on compass to Mr Garnett.  

 

Vibrating Anima l  

To make the Vibrating Animal we had to use the internet and 

go on a website called tinkercad or thingiverse and choose an 

ŀƴƛƳŀƭ ŀƴŘ ǎŀǾŜ ƛǘ ƻƴ aǊ DŀǊƴŜǘǘΩǎ ¦{. ǘƻ ǇǊƛƴǘ ƻŦŦ using the 

3D Printer. Then we had to collect a slide switch, 3 volt motor, 

link wire and a battery holder and connect the wires together. 

Once you wired everything together you had to solder it for 

extra strength with the soldering irons.  

 
Once you soldered everything and Mr Garnett had printed 

your animal off you had to glue the electric circuit on the back. 

When this was finished, you could glue eyes on and colour it if 

you wanted. Then we had to do a reflection on how to make a 

vibrating animal and submit it on compass to Mr Garnett.  

 

Over all Technology was really fun and educational, people 

learnt new things and got the opportunity to do things for the 

first time. Technology is very fun and you will enjoy it and get 

a lot out of it. 

 

 

 

 

 

 


